
To: 

MEMORANDUM 

The Honorable Chair and Members 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Date: March 1, 2023 

From: Jan Les� 
County Administrator 

Re: Restoration to Competency and Behavioral Health Populations in the Pima County 
Adult Detention Center 

As part of the County's continued efforts to understand the nature of the population in the 
Pima County Adult Detention Center and the drivers and barriers that contribute to a 
detainee' s average length of stay, I directed Pima County Behavioral Health to provide an 
overview and analysis of the Restoration to Competency (RTC) Program as well as the 
populations with Substance Use or Mental Health disorders. The RTC population comprises 
3 % of the total jail population while 1 9 % of the jail population carry a mental health diagnosis 
and 35 % of the population require substance use interventions. 

Attached is the Behavioral Health Director's February 9, 2023 memorandum outlining the 
RTC program and discussing the number of detainees who have either a mental health or 
substance use disorder. 

JKL/dym 

Attachment 

c: Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator 
Francisco Garcra, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer 
Steve Holmes, Deputy County Administrator 
Paula Perrera, Director, Behavioral Health 


























